
Colintraive & Glendaruel Community Council AGM 2022 

Glendaruel Village Hall 7.30pm


Minute Actions

Welcome Charles Dixon-Spain (CDS) welcomed everyone to meeting

Apologies Martin Cook(MC), David Eaglesham, Danuta Steedman

Present Charles Dixon-Spain (CDS), Philip Potter (PP), Cathleen 
Russell (CR) Michael Russell (MR), Paul Bulmer (PB)

4 community members

Declaration of 
Interests

None

Minutes of 
Previous AGM

Proposed: PP

Seconded: CR

Matters 
Arising

None


Election of 
Office Bearers

Proposal made to meeting that as the office bearers had just 
been appointed in December 2022 that they carry on in their 
positions.  Unanimously agreed.

Charles-Dixon Spain - Chair 

Philip Potter - Vice Chair

Cathleen Russell - Treasurer

Martin Cook - Secretary

Michael Russell - Ferry Group representative for ColGlen

Paul Bulmer - Newsletter editor 



Chairs Report During this session of the Community Council the CC was 
convened or chaired by Paul Bulmer and also by myself as 
vice-chair, and I report here as the present convener. We 
had up to seven councillors during the year, including 
Danuta Steedman, Clare Banner, Kate McEwen and David 
Munro. All four of whom stood down before the elections in 
late 2023. So, given that we haven’t had a chance to say 
this at an AGM before, on behalf of the CC and the 
community I thank them for their service, particularly during 
lock-down.


During the year in question there were several themes:

 

a. Getting back to normal. By mid-2022 we were back 
to in-person meetings and standing down much of 
the voluntary effort of the Resilience Group aimed at 
supporting members of the community through food 
boxes etc. The partnership between local 
organisations was a particularly important aspect of 
the COVID activity, and has continued, not least 
through continued prescription runs, the creation of 
covered outdoor spaces and a closer cooperation 
between CC, DT, and the village halls.


b. And as we came back to normality, one of our first 
tasks was to support the community through the first 
Mull rally event, providing detailed feedback to the 
organisers over the months after that initial event. 
The recommendations the community council were 
able to make were implemented in good part, 
particularly around ensuring notifications, 
consultation and commercial opportunities. While 
the date of the event has not been moved due to the 
overall rally calendar, the reconnaissance period 
has been much more carefully managed and the 
second event received only one or two minor 
complaints.The rally also occasioned improvements 
of the surface of the West Road by the Council, and 
the CC hopes similar benefits will accrue to the Old 
Coast Road in Colintraive.


c. This was also the year that Argyll & Bute council 
began their consultation on the Collective 
Leadership Model for education and the Community 
Council supported the parent council throughout that 
process, again showing how cooperation between 
different groups in ColGlen can bear substantive 
fruit.


d. The other major interaction with the council, via Alan 
Reid, our councillor at the time, was over the quality 
of the roads, ongoing problems with surface 
deterioration, the land slip on the leanachd and 
potential speed limits through the middle of 
Glendaruel. This work, like all of the other routine 
matters the CC tackles continued unabated despite 
difficulties associated with the tail end of restrictions 
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Annual 
Accounts

Accounts presented by CR. 
Checked by Morag Shiveral


Opening Balance:  
£18617.74


Closing Balance. £15846.64


Income 

Cycle Stands.               £2748

Grant reimbursement.  £575

A&BC.                       
£428.90


Total                        £3751.90

Expenditure

Secretarial               £500

Xmas hampers      £1000

Xmas Party.            £725

Cycle stands.        £2748

CVH grant.            £550

Skiff.                    £1000


Total.                      £6523

AOCB Disappointment  expressed at lack of applications for funding 
from the Hydro monies from the Glendaruel Community - 
Councillors to encourage more uptake from Glendaruel residents.
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